MINUTES


The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in regular session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, October 14, 2019 at 5:00 P.M with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding. 

PRESENT:
 Dimettera Frazier, Ronnie Hearnsberger, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards, and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.


ABSENT:
None.
Alderman Ronnie Dees opened the meeting with prayer.
 
Mayor W. Ray Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to adopt the minutes from the last regular meeting held on Monday, September 9, 2019 and the special call meeting held on Monday, September 30, 2019.

MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION was made by Ronnie Hearnsberger, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to approve the financial statement for September 2019.

MOTION CARRIED.


Mayor Huddleston addressed the Board of Aldermen and Citizens in attendance at the City Council Meeting concerning some misleading statements that have been made in various letters to the editor of the Springhill Press and News Journal over the last few months.  The Mayor felt it was necessary to address a few of the more misleading statements for the record which included:  lights and landscaping, police department purchases, fuel purchases, various water department projects, and last but not least the survey that was conducted on the City’s behalf by the Louisiana Rural Water Association and at no cost whatsoever to the City to determine the sustainability of the City’s water and sewer departments; while it was determined that the sewer is sustainable on its own the water is not sustainable on its own.  The Mayor went on to state that while we can argue and quibble over who is to blame this administration has been in office for less than a year and this problem is not one that has arisen overnight.  Water rates could and should have happened incrementally over the past decade.  However, as Mayor, I am coming to the Council today stating clearly and plainly that it is OUR RESPONSIBILITY to assure our citizens that we can offer them safe and sustainable water.  If the rates are not raised appropriately, the City will not be eligible for any type of funding whether by grants or loans in the future.  Additionally, we entered into a contractual agreement that we have failed to live up to and I am asking you to change that by living up to our responsibilities.       

At the conclusion of the Mayor’s response he stated that he wanted it to be clear that he does not believe the newspapers are the proper place for addressing complex issues which we as a council and administration have the opportunity to address face to face in workers’ meetings.  Mayor Huddleston went on to state that it was his sincere hope that this would be the last time he would have to address matters in this way during his tenure as Mayor, but that he would always speak out when he believes that there are inaccuracies which could divide our City.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

John French, P. E. with KSA Engineers, Inc. was present to address the Mayor and Board of Aldermen concerning the status of the various city projects in progress.  The multiple streets project is coming along with base work being completed and asphalt should be laid the week of October 21, 2019 with weather permitting.  Hopefully if all goes well the work may be completed by October 24, 2019.  
The LCDBG Project is still on hold at the moment because the contractor wants an additional $50,000.00 to complete the project.  Mr. French is working with the State to try and come up with an alternative agreement.  There are restrictions with this type of funding from the State so either the City will have to come up with additional funds or another course of action will need to be taken.

The recreation complex is coming along with the plans now complete and request for reimbursements turned in to the State.
The SCADA System the numbers for the equipment are now in and now they are waiting on the installation figure.  This is for communications equipment for the city’s water wells.
The Timothy Church Road Water Tank Replacement will be put out for bid shortly and the Janice Drive Water Well #6 Project will be put out in a small package to pull the well packer.  If the well packer can be pulled out with no problems this project will move forward or if there are problems the well will have to be abandoned.


A beer license for Janene Cole dba Strike Zone Bar and Grill was presented to the Mayor and Board of Alderman for approval.


MOTION was made by Ronnie Hearnsberger, seconded by Stacey Willard to grant the issuance of a beer license for the Strike Zone Bar and Grill.


MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to adopt a Resolution entitled “Annual Certification of Compliance with State of Louisiana Off System Bridge Replacement Program” with LA DOTD.

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Alex Edwards to adopt an Ordinance entitled “Ordinance Establishing Water and Sewer Rates for the Fiscal Year 2020”.  (A copy of Ordinance #529 is attached hereto and made a part hereof).

A roll call vote was held and is as follows:



Alderman Frazier-----------------------------Nay




Alderman Hearnsberger----------------------Nay




Alderman Willard-----------------------------Yea




Alderman Edwards----------------------------Yea



Alderman Dees--------------------------------Yea

The vote was three in favor and two against to adopt said Ordinance.

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Ronnie Hearnsberger to accept the Police Chief’s recommendation to give Cliff Causey a step increase in pay for certification training for canine handler.


MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Dimettera Frazier, seconded by Ronnie Dees to pay the September 2019 Bills totaling $101,277.56.

MOTION CARRIED.

Meeting adjourned.


ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Mayor Huddleston recognized our new State Representative Wayne McMahen and congratulated him on his recent election.
_____________________                                             ___________________________
Shelli Malone, LMMC



      W. Ray Huddleston


City Clerk





       Mayor
